
                   Welcome to 

        Christ Church Cathedral 
        Weekly News Sunday 9 July 2017 

  FOURTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

                               STEWARDSHIP RENEWAL SUNDAY 

Services Today 
7.00am Eucharist 
Presider: The Dean  

8.00am Eucharist 
Presider:  Archdeacon Sonia Roulston    

Preacher: The Dean 

9.30am Sung Eucharist 
Presider: The Dean  
 

6.00pm Choral Evensong  
Officiant: The Dean 

Preacher: The Rev’d Canon Janet Killen 

Readers: 
8.00am  J Southerden & R Southerden 

9.30am  J Kelsey & D Chapman 

6.00pm  S Doolan [Song of Songs 2.8-13] 

                      G Byfield [Romans 9.1-15] 

 

Welcome to worship at the Cathedral 

today, especially all who are visiting. 
 
 

Community Lunch 12.30pm 

Today in the Horbury Hunt Hall. 
 

Today’s Flowers have been kindly 

donated by Ann Taylor in loving 

memory of her son, Zack Saul. 
 

At 6pm today, we welcome  

The Reverend Canon Janet Killen  
as preacher. Canon Janet is the 

Rector of All Saints, Belmont. 

SERVICES THIS WEEK 

Monday 10 July  

7.00am  Morning Prayer 

7.30am  Eucharist 

Tuesday 11 July   Benedict of Nursia, abbot 

7.00am Morning Prayer 

7.30am Eucharist 

10.30am Eucharist 

Wednesday 12 July   

7.00am Morning Prayer 

7.30am Eucharist 
 

 

* Evening Prayer is usually at 5.30pm  

Monday-Thursday and 5pm on Friday 

Thursday 13 July   Sydney James Kirkby, bishop, 

pioneer of outback ministry and the Bush Church Aid Society 

7.00am  Morning Prayer 

7.30am  Eucharist 

7.00pm  Keble Mass 

Friday 14 July   

7.00am  Morning Prayer 

7.30am Eucharist 

Saturday 15 July   
7.30am Morning Prayer 

8.00am Eucharist 

5.00pm Family Eucharist 



 
 

We have taken measures to ensure that the Cathedral is a safe environment for all.   

All who work with children or youth have completed Safe Ministry Training and  

all clergy, staff and volunteers are subject to strict employment measures such as 

working with children checks. The Cathedral is committed to being a place where 

survivors of abuse experience care and support. 

 

Today is Stewardship Renewal Day - If you haven’t already collected your box 

of your ‘usual numbered’ stewardship giving envelopes, please collect them from 

the back of the church today. If you are taking envelopes for the first time, please 

check for an unassigned number and record your name. 

For those wishing to move to Electronic Banking the details are: 

Anglican Savings & Development Fund (ASDF) BSB: 705077 A/C: 00040917. 
 

Royal Commission - The media has been giving a lot of attention to issues of child 

sexual abuse in the last weeks. Please be aware that the report on our Diocese  

(Case Study 42) will be published in the next few months and there will be no 

warning in advance. The full Royal Commission report is due in December.  There 

will be press coverage particularly if the commission recommends prosecutions. The 

Healing Team are available to speak to anyone who has concerns now or when the 

report comes out. Please pray for the work of the Commission, for the welfare of 

survivors of abuse and for all whose lives have been affected.  
 

Kids Holiday Fun Programme – This week, on Tuesday 11, Wednesday 12 & 

Thursday 13 July we will be running another Kids Fun Programme, from 2pm to 

4pm each day. On Tuesday, we will be showing the film “Mr Popper’s Penguins”, 

a very funny movie starring Jim Carrey, and following up with related activities on 

the other two days. If you have any children or grandchildren who may like to come 

to any or all of the days please collect a flyer from the rear of the cathedral. Contact 

Rosie Murree-Allen on 4926 4663 or 0400 264 658 or email 

kmurreea@bigpond.net.au to book or for more details. Come and join the fun!! 
 

 

SERVICES NEXT WEEK  
Saturday 15 July: 5.00pm Family Eucharist  

Sunday 16 July:  Fifth Sunday After Pentecost  SEA SUNDAY 

7.00am  Eucharist  Presider: The Dean   Preacher: Canon Garry Dodd 

8.00am  Eucharist   

               Presider: The Reverend Roger Zohrab  Preacher:  Canon Garry Dodd 

9.30am  Sung Eucharist  Presider: The Dean   Preacher:  Canon Garry Dodd 

11.30am Holy Baptism – The Dean 

6.00pm  Sea Sunday Service 

Officiant: The Dean   Preacher: The Right Reverend John Stead 

mailto:kmurreea@bigpond.net.au


 

Message from Samaritans - Samaritans disability services are innovative 

and personalised, offering voice, choice and control to help individuals achieve 

their dreams. As a registered and experienced service provider of the National 

Disability Insurance Scheme, we are committed to providing quality disability 

support with an extensive range of services tailored to 

meet the needs of the individual. We at Samaritans also 

thank you very much for your much appreciated and 

generous contributions of lifelong milk, cereals, 

(particularly porridge at this time of year), tinned stews, 

soups and fruit, as well as pastas and sauces each week. 

 

 

July Mission Project – NATSIAC 

The National Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Anglican 

Council’s (NATSIAC) vision is to be the primary voice for 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Anglicans, promoting 

Gospel mission, encouraging ministry and generating 

resources so that they may walk together with God and the 

wider Church. The NATSIAC Gathering is an important 

time for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Anglicans to 

meet together. They have asked ABM to raise funds to support the Secretariat 

to improve coordination between members and raise the voice of Aboriginal 

and Torres Strait Islander Anglicans in the Australian Church. 

Envelopes are at the back of the Church. 

  

 

   STAMPS   

Another large parcel of used stamps was delivered to ABM in Sydney.   

Thank you to all who have contributed.  

The donation of stamps is a great source of income for ABM and very much 

appreciated. The money generated from the donation of stamps helps support 

the work of ABM around the Anglican Communion 

and in Partner Churches. The stamp auctions take 

place twice a year and the used stamps are sold to 

agents in 2-5kg lots.  Please trim your stamp donations 

with a 1cm allowance on the sides of the stamps and 

place them in the ‘stamps’ bin at the back of the 

church. 

  



Readers - please sign up for August, September and October - the reading roster 

is available at the back of the Cathedral until Sunday 23 July. Any questions please 

email Ann Taylor - annthorington@gmail.com 
 

Shop Morning Tea - All members of the congregation are invited to come to a 

shop and tower information morning followed by a special French morning tea in 

the Cathedral next Friday, 14 July at 10.30am. If you have been wondering how 

the shop operates and how access is gained to the tower, now is your chance to find 

out. Come and chat over a cup of coffee or a glass of champagne!  We’d love to see 

you there! 
 

Mainly Music is for children 0-5years and parents or care givers 

at the Cathedral 10am – 11.30am every Thursday in School 

terms.  See the flyer at the back of the church for further details. 
 

Donations for Flowers are invited for 16 July and 6 & 13 August.  If you would 

like to donate flowers in memory of a loved one or as a thank-offering please advise 

Suzanne Evans, Ph: 4955 9170 and place your donation in an envelope, listing the 

date for display together with a message and place in the wall safe. 

 

UPCOMING CATHEDRAL SERVICES, SPECIAL EVENTS AND CONCERTS  

2pm this Saturday 15 July – Orchestra Nova Concert..  

“An afternoon with Fred & George” Featuring music by Handel, Bizet & Hérold  

Tickets are available at the door – Adult $20 / Concession $15 / Student $10 

6pm next Sunday 16 July – Sea Sunday Celebration with a Sung Evensong 

4pm Sunday 30 July - Choral Evensong with rededication of the Birdwood Flag 
(*Note: No 6pm Evensong Sunday 30 July)  

9am Sunday 13 August (only morning service) - Fr Stephen’s farewell service 

7pm 4 October – Installation of The Reverend Canon Katherine Bowyer as the 

16th Dean of Newcastle. 

6pm Saturday 14 October - the Choir’s annual Trivia Night.  

The theme is “Song and Dance”.  More details in August. 

 

For your prayers… 
"Let us approach God's throne of grace with confidence, so that we may 

receive mercy and find grace to help us in our time of need." (Hebrews 4:6). 

Let us pray...   For our outreach to visitors, giving thanks for  

all volunteers who enable the broad ministry of our Cathedral.  

mailto:annthorington@gmail.com


Music Today    

 The hearing loop covers the front six pews on the South side of the Cathedral.  

Please switch your hearing aid to the ‘T’ setting to benefit. 

 An access ramp is situated on the harbour side of the Cathedral. 

 Toilets are on the South side of the Cathedral, through the doors under the organ loft  
 You may sit with your children in the St Christopher Chapel on the right-hand aisle if 

you wish.  There is also a children’s activity sheet available from the sidespersons. 

 Please do not leave handbags and other valuables unattended in the pews at any time, 

their security cannot be guaranteed. 

 Parishioners and visitors are welcome to park in the Cathedral car park. On Sunday, extra 

parking available at the rear of the Newcastle Club, please enter from Newcomen Street. 

 The steps and areas in front of the doorways to the Cathedral must be left clear at all times. 

CATHEDRAL CLERGY 
DEAN OF NEWCASTLE 

The Very Reverend Stephen Williams  

(Final Sunday 13 August 2017) 

0412 661 585  sebsue@ozemail.com.au  

DEAN-ELECT  
The Reverend Canon Katherine Bowyer 

(Installation: 7pm 4 October 2017) 

katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au  

CATHEDRAL WARDENS 

People’s: Bob Price & Graham Vimpani 

Dean’s: Ann Taylor 

CATHEDRAL OFFICE 

OFFICE MANAGER 
Lisa Cater   

Mon-Thurs 9.30am–4.00pm, Fri 9.30am-1.00pm 

 

CONTACT 
PO Box 221 NEWCASTLE  NSW  2300 

Ph: 4929 2052 
Email: cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au 

Website: www.newcastlecathedral.org.au 

Please send any notices for inclusion in the pew sheet to  

cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au  by 9am on Tuesday 

 CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL NEWCASTLE NSW  

8am 

Hymns 

Organist 

9.30am 
Setting 

Psalm 

Postlude 

Hymns 

Organist 

Eucharist 
143, 272, 527, 152 

Callum Close 

Eucharist  
Newcastle Mass (Guy)  

45:10-17 (said)  

Sonata No.6 Mvt 1. (Mendelssohn) 

143, 272, 527, 152 

Callum Close 

6.00pm 

Rite 

Responses 

Canticles 

Psalm 

Postlude 

Hymns 

Organist 

Sung Evensong 

APBA 

Ferial 

To Chant 

145: 8-14 (Chant: Garrett) 

Berceuse (Vierne) 

153, 459(ii), 469 

Callum Close 

Organist and Master of the Choristers:   Mr Peter Guy 

Assistant Organist:   Dr Keith Murree-Allen  

Organ Scholar:   Callum Close  
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